Minutes are unofficial until approved by the Board during the following week’s meeting.  For previous minutes and other information, please visit the county’s website:  www.decaturcountyiowa.org.
	January 30, 2017
The Decatur County Board of Supervisors met in regular session January 30, 2017, at 8:00 a.m.  Present: Dan Christensen, J.R. Cornett and Jim Fulton.  Also present was Stephanie Daughton, County Auditor. Unless otherwise noted, all motions carried unanimously.

Motion Christensen/Cornett to approve the Agenda.  Motion carried.

Motion Christensen/Cornett to approve the minutes of the January 23, 2017, regular session.  Motion carried.

Motion Cornett/Christensen to set the February mileage rate at .50.  Motion carried.

Bob Frey met with the Board regarding the Leon Library.  Darlene Richardson and John Dunsdon were also in attendance.  Frey shared information with the Board that compared FY2016 library activity and finances to FY2012.  As the Board prepares the FY2018 county budget, Frey requested they consider increasing the county’s financial support of the library beyond the statutory minimum.  No action taken.

County Engineer Dan Doerfler met with the Board to discuss departmental matters.  Lane Davis met with Doerfler and the Board regarding J20 at Grand River.  Davis said large trucks are tearing it up again.  Doerfler said he’ll send a crew to repair it.  Doerfler also said he’ll contact the Grand River mayor to explore whether the city can put an embargo on a Farm to Market Extension.

Motion Cornett/Christensen to accept the Iowa DOT State Bridge grant offer of $1 million to re-deck the bridge on 130th Avenue over Grand River.  Motion carried.

Chairman Fulton left the meeting at 9:30 a.m. to attend a funeral.

 Doerfler informed the Board that he has hired Bryan Miller and Jared Jackson, both as Laborers, with a starting wage of $19.80 per hour, effective February 7.

Public Health Administrator Shelley Bickel met with the Board regarding personal time.  The Board recognized that Bickel’s Public Health Board recently approved granting Bickel 38.4 hours of personal time, intended to cover hours that had not accrued since 2012 (6.4 hours per year for 2012-2015, and 12.8 for 2016), which must be used by May 1, 2017.

Chairman Fulton returned to the meeting at 12:30 p.m.

At 1:00 p.m., Farmers Bank representatives Shane Akers and Cricket Waske presented a laddered CD strategy for county funds in a Certificate of Deposit that will renew early next month.  Also present was County Treasurer Kathy Martin.  No action taken.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Decatur County Development Corporation Executive Director Shannon Erb and Bill Morain met with the Board about the Lamoni Planning and Zoning Commission.  Morain said the Commission includes two members from the County:  one from the County Board of Supervisors (currently JR Cornett), or their designee, and a resident of the area outside the city limits (currently Shirley Kessel).  Given her position as DCDC Executive Director, Morain suggested the Board name Erb as their designee.  Motion Christensen/Cornett to replace Cornett’s seat on the Commission with Erb.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Christensen left the meeting for the day at 2:35 p.m.

The Board conducted a work session for the FY2018 budget.

With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.
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